
Dear Parents

We find ourselves at the end of another busy, engaging and highly productive term, where the
educational learning for the children stretched well beyond the classroom. Their interaction with
all aspects of the curriculum, as well as the behaviours and attitudes they have shown has been
excellent.

There have been numerous highs along the way, too many to mention within this newsletter, but
the final week encapsulates the diversity of all that is on offer at Town Close.

The beginning of the week saw the final races of the inter-house cross country tournament, the
results of which were announced this afternoon in our final assembly, alongside the winning
house and the appointments for the start of the summer term. I will leave your children to tell you
the results over the course of this evening.

Monday also brought with it the Horstead trip for Year 4, a three day residential full of outdoor
pursuits, team building and all-round fun. The children were a huge credit to both themselves
and the School, engaging fully in the various activities on offer.

Through the middle part of the week Year 7 and 8 went to the Theatre Royal to watch An
Unexpected Twist, Year 5 performed their Play in a Day with the support of Konflux Theatre, the
School Council set up various Easter pop-up stalls to raise money for the school’s charity ZSEA
while the Pre Prep held their Grandparents Day, an event that saw over 170 grandparents on site
creating Easter crafts with their grandchildren, before being regaled in the Read Hall by their
songs and presentations.

The end of the week provided the chance for the PTA Easter Egg hunt to take place, with all the
children across the school taking part in hunting for clues around the School grounds, before the
term was wrapped up with the Spring Variety Performance, a beautiful medley of gymnastics,
dance and music.

My sincere thanks to everyone within the Town Close community for making this last term the
success that it has been and I would like to take the opportunity to wish you all a wonderful
Easter break.

With best wishes
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